SAS Board Minutes
Sept. 27,2022
Via Zoom call  

Participating: Tim Johnson, Mike Williams, Michael Babbitt, Carolyn Homan, Judy Brunkal, Laurie Buswell, administrator
Absent: Jenny Ammon

Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.
Board resignation – Tim had shared an email earlier in the day from Lowell Spring. Lowell has resigned from the Board but will continue to devote his energies to volunteer education activities at the Nature Center with Pat and Bobbie Allaire. We are grateful that Lowell will continue in this role and thank him for his many years of Board service and as Education Committee leader and contributor.

The group discussed ways to streamline meetings in the hope of making Board service more attractive to prospective candidates. More action-oriented meetings might help – pre-meeting emails to deliver information items so that meetings can be devoted to things that need Board action. The group also discussed how to replenish the Board because continued absences by Jenny also are an issue with the loss of three Board members now in the past several months. Mike will write another appeal for people to step up and post it on the web and in the Kestrel.
Minutes from August – Mike moved they be approved; Tim seconded. Minutes were approved unanimously.
Scam email alert --  Tim had shared information on an email scam that had been sent to several SAS members asking them to buy gift cards in support of the organization. This has happened before. Tim sent the information to a broad SAS group alerting them to the scam. He said scammers most likely obtain people’s names and email addresses from the Kestrel newsletter. The most recent scam even referenced the Kestrel. He said he will never ask SAS members and/or Kestrel readers to purchase gift cards for any reason. Gift cards are untraceable and as good as cash, which is why bad guys use them in their scams. He issued a plea that people not fall for these kinds of scams. If anyone has a question ever about an email appeal for financial support that appears to come from him, feel free to verify the request by contacting him directly. Regarding future listing of emails in the Kestrel, Tim said he would ask Cynthia what she wants to do regarding listing trip leader emails. Mike Unger has already said he doesn’t want his email to be listed any more. For events (like some birding trips) that require a response/registration, use of the info@SalemAudubon.org should be used,
Birder’s Night – The September program with Noah Stryker was the best turnout since Covid – 30 people in person and 30 more on Zoom. Judy asked if the Board would like to reinstate the practice of hosting dinner for Birder’s Night speakers, as was done pre-Covid. It was agreed to try this again in October for Bill and Lena Proebsting and host them at Better Than Mama’s, a restaurant on the main floor of Broadway Commons. The Birders Night chairs traditionally attended, as did other interested Board members. SAS members pay for their own meals and SAS comps the speaker (and spouse) meals.
Volunteer Appreciation event --  Michael asked about RSVPs for the Oct. 29 event and Laurie said about 10 people had responded so far, not counting Board members. Laurie will send a reminder email early in October. Raffle prize acquisition is going well. SAS can provide 4 logo caps, 3 framed duck stamp prints, at least a box of donated books people could choose from and newly designed SAS logo decals/stickers. Judy secured a pizza gift certificate, a hummingbird feeder from Wild Birds and a gift basket of some kind from Life Source (new marketing director to be contacted). Carolyn is checking with Bi-Mart and Copper Creek and possibly Egan Gardens. Laurie said she would call Terra Gardens, since we have a relationship with them. 

Michael was not able to contact Ankeny Hill Winery yet about the possibility of getting pizza from them (although that might be expensive) and also if they would donate a bottle of wine as a raffle prize. Tim said Pizza Hut (later confirmed to be Domino’s instead) may donate pizza (they have for Santiam Flycasters) so that contact needs to be made.

There should be plenty of tables. Tim, on the Board’s previous authorization, has purchased 4 tables at Ace Hardware ($60 each). There are chairs at Nature Center and SAS has more at the storage unit. Tim said Santiam Flycasters also has 10 chairs we can use.
Group discussed buying flatware to use rather than purchase disposables (even if they are recyclable bamboo or other material). Decided to just go with paper and recyclable utensils.

Laurie said SAS has plenty of raffle tickets to use, left over from Chapter meeting drawings, and she has a nice wooden bowl that Chet made that we can use to draw from.

MOTUS – Tim said the tower will be installed in October

Oregon Audubon fall conservation meeting –  Tim is going. It will be held Oct. 15 in Lincoln City. 
Kestrel – Mike said the next issue is in the mail. Wanted to get it out by first of the month to promote the Migration Celebration at the refuge in October. Reader response to his reader survey had indicated that early month delivery is desirable because there is so much event-related content and people need lead time to plan attendance.

Tim said Dick Aften had emailed him that Doug Bell, a bird photographer, has offered to write an article or column for the Kestrel. Mike is welcoming more content. He would like something on seasonal habitat and Tim said Graham would be a great source for that. Mike Unger will write something on the CBC for November.

Kestrel archive – Mike said he’s working on moving PDFs of back issues to the new system on line so the information will be searchable by date of issue. He probably will be able to announce in November that the system is live.

Education – Tim said no one’s stepped up to take over this committee. Apparently Stephanie Hazen is talking with Kassi Roosth, a teacher who has been doing some education programs, about taking on the job as chair.
Financial report – Tim said the September financial report would be forthcoming. Finances are doing well, however, despite the market downturn. SAS recently received the proceeds of two estates --$13,080 from one and $35,673 from the other. Tim asked if the Board would approve using those funds in support of the Dave Marshall classroom project if needed. Judy so moved; Tim seconded. Motion approved unanimously.

Fall appeal – This appeal has gone out and proceeds will be devoted to the Dave Marshall classroom. Only two responses so far but it’s early. Tim alerted Laurie that the donations need to go into the restricted Key Bank account, since the funds are for Nature Center use. 

Nature Center update

Ranger position – Tim said this was held up because of a mix-up regarding position requirements, specifically bilingual fluency. 
Interviews for the bilingual coordinator position, which will be full-time temporary (9 months)  at the Nature Center, have been completed and an offer will be made soon by Fish and Wildlife Service.

Home schoolers – Tim said a group of home schoolers wants to use the Nature Center for their nature classes. A group of 40 students was recently there for a program and they may become regular users.

Membership pricing --  Mike said that at the next meeting, he would like to discuss revised pricing for memberships. Currently, a 50% discount is given to those who seek membership half-way through the year. Also, membership pricing hasn’t been changed in some time and it may be something to think about.
One issue is that the major benefit of membership is the Kestrel and people can get that free by going on the website. Tim said he thinks people pay the membership basically because they support the mission and the conservation focus of SAS. Almost all of our events, including Birder’s Night, are free. 

Group decided to discuss the discount at the next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.  Next meeting: Tuesday, Oct. 25, 6 p.m., via Zoom
